
Greetings from the [Name] Family! 

I strongly believe that for the majority of us, term one of the current school year 
was marked by the tragic events taking place in Ukraine. Certainly, none of us  
expected such a turn of events. When I read about the horrific and unimaginable 
events in Ukraine, I often wonder how to express solidarity and effective support 
to the victims of the war, and at the same time maintain relative stability. This 
stability is indispensable in order to survive the difficult times ahead of us, and 
especially for our country men and women back in Poland, and to be able, in the 
long term, to support those who were and will be directly affected by the tragedy 
of this war. I also agree with those who say that attention, emotions and        
commitment to the war in Ukraine should be focused on constructive proposals, what we - as the school community   
and as individuals - can do to help. How to support direct and indirect victims of the war, but also how to symbolically 
manifest your solidarity with Ukraine. Our school community joined the huge global wave of aid for Ukraine. Thank you 
to everyone who supported our project. You can read about the details of this project in this newsletter. At the end of 
this introduction, allow me to quote a person who is my role model and example to follow during these difficult times.        
Sviatoslav Shevchuk is the Archbishop of the Greek Catholic Church, who did not leave Kiev even during the most difficult 
times, when the city was bombed. He stands by his sheepfold, pouring hope into people’s hearts and lifting up their   
spirit. “Thanks to Ukraine, a new world will be created, a world where there will be no evil anymore, a world where evil 
will be defeated. A world where the human being will feel worthy and human life will be respected. Today I would like to 
thank all those who, together with Ukraine, derive the meaning of their new life from the suffering we experience and 
show their solidarity with us. I would like to thank the mayor of London and all the people of the English capital city for 
the fact that, at the urging of our president, they took to the streets of their city to show solidarity with Ukraine. "London 

is with Ukraine!" - chanted the people 
of the capital. Today I would also like 
to thank all those who, feeling the 
suffering of Ukraine, know how to 
support and help Ukraine right where 
you live, where you work, where you 
build your life. Let it happen again in 
the capitals of countries around the 
world. 

May the Lord's blessing be upon you 
because of His grace and love for  
people, now and always, and forever 
and ever. Amen." 
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IMPORTANT DATES 

IN TERM 2 
 03/05 231 Anniversary of the 

3rd May Constitution 

 08/5  Mother’s Day 

 1/6  International                 
Childrens’ Day Celebrations 

 25/6  Last Saturday of  Term 2 



"The project is co-financed by the Polish diaspora funds of the Ministry 

of Foreign Affairs of the Republic of Poland" 

On Saturday, May 28, our school trip to the Polish Saturday School in 
Randwick will take place. Together with the community of the Polish School in Randwick we will be celebrating Children’s 
Day. A Mini-Olympics is planned for this day. Sport activities will be conducted by a professional company 
named TRANSFORM-US Fitness for Kids - nominated by the NSW Ministry of Health for 2018 NSW Premier's Awards 
for Public Service - Tackling Childhood Obesity. The program of the day looks very impressive. We would like as many 
children as possible to take advantage of this offer. Our school has already paid off for renting a bus that will take us to 
Randwick. Mr. Darek Plust confirmed his presence on our trip. We are planning to sing well-known Polish songs on the 
way to and from Randwick. 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 

1. Please print out and sign the permission form allowing your child to participate in the excursion and hand it to me as 
soon as possible. Forms will also be available from your children's teachers this Saturday. 

2. The bus can seat no more than 57 people. Please, confirm the number of people who would like to take part in our 
trip by Friday, May 20. My phone number is 0434968575. 

3. I encourage you, dear parents and grandparents, to take part in this excursion. I extend my invitation especially to  
the parents of our preschoolers and children from younger grades. Of course, parents of older children are also welcome. 
The more of us, the better. 

4. The planned departure of the bus from the school grounds is scheduled for 8:00 am. Return around 1.30 pm                
(I will be in contact with you via WHATSAPP "Polish School"). 

5. For those of you who plan to travel to Randwick by your 
own means of transport, please be there no later than 9:15 
am. Mini—Olimpics will start at 9.30am SHARP. 

6. Lunch will be provided on site. Children and parents will 
receive a hot-dog plus water or juice. 

7. Depending on the number of students participating in the 
event, children will be divided into 6 or 7 age groups. Each 
group will represent a different country. Students are asked 
to put on the colors of the country they will represent. Early 
next week, I will give you the name of the country your child 
will represent. It is important to dress comfortably. 

8.   Each participant is asked to bring their own bottle of 
water. 

 Please do not hesitate to contact me or your child's teacher 
if you have any further questions or concerns. 



 

 

 

 

As always we encourage you to buy fresh 
      

Thank you to our beloved mothers,  for their 

help in selling these delicacies. 

Mother’s Day 

On Saturday, May 

8,  we will be 

celebrating 

Mother’ Day.         

I would like  to 

take this 

opportunity to 

extend my warm wishes  to all our dear mothers and 

grandmothers. May the love and grateful hearts of your 

children and grandchildren be the most beautiful gift on this 

day and every day of your lives! 

On Saturday, February 5 2022 at 9.30 am, the  was held during which elections 

to  the were carried out. During the meeting, a detailed financial 

settlement for 2021 was presented. I would like to inform those of you, who for various reasons could not be 

present at the meeting, that it is possible to recieve an email copy of the financial settlement for the previous 

school year. If you are interested in obtaining it please contact eiter me or the School Treasurer.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mrs. Kinga Pacione, who was our Vice-President for the year 2021 

for her exceptionally diligent and thorough work. Mrs. Kinga Pacione has been an extremely valuable pillar of 

our school. I greatly appreciate her professionalism and support.  

I would like to extend a warm welcome and  introduce a new member to the School Committee— Mrs. 

Magladalena Selevitch.  

Below is the full composition of the 

, the body that oversees the 

activities of our school: 

    Dominika Herdzik 
   Magdalena Selevitch 
             Anna Nowicka 
   Bernadeta Kawa 
                   Hanna Beshai 
                       Jolanta Rybus 
 

Thank you very much for your presence, for your 

energy, and ideas on improving the school for our 

children and the community! 

 



  Mobile: 04139413982 ;                                  
Class 4, 5 & 6   Email: bmagolan@hotmail.com 

 Mobile: 0416431344 ;                     
Class 2 & 3   Email: margaretjj60@hotmail.com 

               Mobile: 0491127197 ;                                
Preschool, Group A               Email: kingaaus@gmail.com 

  Mobile: 0434968575 ;                                 
Kindergarten & Year 1  Email: bkawa_36@hotmail.com 

  Mobile: 0434388215 ;                                  
Teacher’s Aide   Email: Jolanta.kolodziej.81@gmail.com 

  Mobile: 0451868675 ;                                  
Teacher’s Aide   Email: magda351@hotmail.com 

We will accept applications for the issue or renewal of   stu-

dent/teacher ID’s card. 

The ID entitles students 

or teachers from our 

school to discounted 

transport in Poland as 

well as discounts on en-

try tickets to museums 

and parks. If you are 

planning a trip to Poland and are  interested, please contact 

me or your child's teacher. Do not miss this opportunity! 

If you need a professional optometrist, with a good 

knowledge of the Polish language, I strongly urge you to 

visit the office of Mr Mark Pochanke. The tests are "BULK 

BILLED". If you would like the consultations to be carried 

out in Polish please report it at the reception or over the 

phone:          
 

 

With pleasure and real joy      
I would like to inform all of 
you that at the beginning  of 
February 2019 our school 
was registered as a Creative 
Kids Provider. Thanks to this, 
each parent or legal guardian 
can apply for a $ 100 voucher 
for a child being a pupil of our school. At the same time,               
I would like to thank all of you who handed over the Vouchers 
in the first term. If you have any questions or concerns, please 
contact me or your child's teacher. 

As usual, I would like to ask all parents to keep the 
car park safe. Please remember; there may be chil-
dren about. As you leave the school, please remem-
ber to keep a watchful eye, 

whenever in the presence of vehicles. 

 

Two students currently 

enrolled at our school 

have been diagnosed 

with food allergies. This 

students are allergic to 

eggs, soy, nuts, sesam 

and diary products. We 

ask  all parents to make sure that these product are 

excluded from your childrens’ lunchboxes. For now these 

are the only food restrictions that applie to our students. 

If these circumstances change and we will find out about 

any more allergies that affect our children we will 

immediately notify you via email. Safety of our children is 

most important. Thank you for your cooperation.  



I am deeply convinced that the events of the past two months have, to a greater or lesser extent, affected each and 

every one of us without exception. In my case, initially it was disbelief, then sadness followed by anger, and deep 

resentment at the fact that history repeats itself again. That there are individuals among us who have learned nothing 

from the terrible events of the past two World Wars. Today, many of us have recovered from the initial shock of the 

events that are happening in Ukraine. It's time to think about what we can do and how to help those who need our help 

these days. Witnessing the response of our country's men and women in Poland and their kindness, compassion and 

openness to those who flee the nightmare of war, it is impossible not to feel proud that the Poles rose up to the 

occasion. They open the doors of their hearts and homes and support our eastern neighbours in any way they can. I am 

really deeply touched by the hospitality that our country men and women show to the Ukrainians. In this flood of pain 

and suffering there is a spark of hope that good is in a man’s heart, that it has not perished and that it can never be 

uprooted from human hearts. We are the witnesses of this GOODNESS happening right before our very eyes. At this 

point in time, it is very important to remain in solidarity with Ukraine and not to exhaust the accumulators of empathy 

and compassion. Help for Ukraine is needed today and will be needed for many weeks or months ahead ... This is not a 

sprint but a marathon. May we never become unsympathetic to the disaster that befell Ukraine. May we never "get 

used to" this tragedy. I was very touched by the words of the Archbishop of the Greek Ortodox Church in Kiev who said 

that "today none of us has the right to remain silent, because today silence is killing innocent people". 

 



On March 21st we celebrated Harmony Day in Australia. This is a wonderful celebration when in a special way, we can 

express the pride and joy of who we are and where we come from. Although we come from many different parts of the 

world, we are united by the fact that we live in this unique place on earth, where different cultures, languages, traditions 

and religions live side by side in harmony and mutual respect. On March 1 this year, three ladies from our school 

represented our school community at the NSW Premier’s Harmony Dinner with the Prime Minister of NSW - Mr. 

Dominic Perrottet. This event coincided with the sad news of the war that had broken out in Europe in recent days. Our 

eastern neighbours are fighting for their home, for the most important values, which are freedom and independence of 

their country. Dear Ukraine - our hearts are with you! Prime Minister Dominic Perrottet, in his speech during Harmony 

Dinner, referred very strongly to the recent events in Ukraine. He cited Australia as an example of a country where 

different cultures and nations live in harmony and respect for the values that are common to us all. Groups representing 

both Russia and Ukraine were present at the Harmony Dinner. At the same time, he reassured Ukraine of the support 

coming from Australia's multicultural society. In this war, it is obvious whose side we all should be on. It is a choice 

between good and evil. Quoting the Archbishop of the Greek Catholic Church in Kiev, Sviatoslav Shevchuk on this 

important issue, “today nobody has the right to remain silent because silence is killing innocent lives. Ukraine is alive, 

Ukraine is fighting, but today we are asking the world to be in solidarity with us and not to remain silent, because the 

word saves, the word builds the world. Whereas silence and indifference kill people”. May we never be unsympathetic 

to such an important matter, may we always remember to support our brothers and sisters in Ukraine... We cannot 

remain silent on this matter. 

 



On Saturday the 2nd of April, the Macarthur Polish Saturday School hosted an Assembly for the occasion of the upcoming 
Easter. Easter - is one of the most important celebrations in the calendar of the Catholic Church. The traditions and 
customs of celebrating these holidays in Poland are certainly one of the richest in the world. On that day, the whole 
school community shared a very special, festive spirit. The day started with searching for bunnies, eggs and other 
chocolate treats in each of the classrooms. Easter egg hunt is an event that brings everyone lots of joy and fun. From 
time to time us teachers could hear shouts of happiness and excitement. Then it was time for a class talk, which was a 
continuation and at the same time a summary of the previous last two lessons, during which students learned about the 
rich customs and traditions of Easter celebrations in Poland. Just before 11:00 a.m. children from each class changed into 
national costumes purchased for them in Poland two years ago. A group of over 40 boys and girls - students of the 
Macarthur Polish Saturday School presented themselves to their parents and grandparents in these costumes looking 
truly festive and beautiful. While children were getting ready for the performance, the classroom where the assembly 
was to be held was slowly filling up with guests. When the teachers brought the children to the classroom, my heart 
grew seeing on one side the beautifully dressed students, and on the other - their parents, grandparents and friends of 
our school. We started the assembly by singing our school song, to which the words were written by Mrs. Cecylia 
Macioch, and then the oldest class performed on the stage. The students briefly introduced the audience to the Polish 
Easter traditions and customs. During their performance, there was talk of Lent, Palm Sunday, Holy Week, Easter Sunday 
breakfast and Smingus-Dyngus on Easter Monday. All students deserve great praise for their beautiful reading. After the 
oldest class, children from grades 2 and 3 performed on the stage. The children recited a poem about Easter eggs and 
Smingus-Dyngus. They looked really fantastic! After that the children from class 0-1 presented the audience with a short 
performance about the search for the Easter Bunny.  



I was so impressed with how well they learned their lyrics. A huge congratulations to both students and their parents. 
Well done! Finally, our pre-schoolers  appeared on the stage. The little ones were wearing cute Easter bunny masks 
looking very sweet. Three of them recited a short rhyme, which was rewarded with a storm of applause! All 
performances were interspersed with cheerful, Easter songs. Thank you very much to Mr. Darek Plust for the guitar 
accompaniment to each of them. 

After all the performances were completed, it was time to meet for coffee, tea and cake. The atmosphere of the meeting 
was really warm and joyful. Among the guests, I should mention Mr. Adam Gajkowski (President of the Federation of 
Polish Organizations in NSW) and Mrs. Krysia Morawski, who once again prepared for us a beautifully decorated Easter 
table. The children viewed with great interest and delight all the decorations that Mrs. Krysia brought. Admiring this 
table was undoubtedly a joy for the eyes and the heart. Looking at it evoked Easter memories from a faraway country ... 

I would like to thank our teachers and ladies from the Parent Committee for preparing our Easter Assembly, in particular, 
Mrs. Dominika Smutek, who funded chocolate treats for our students. Thank you to all those who shared the cake with 
us and brought the lottery gifts. Thank you to our dear sponsors - Marysia and Marek Strzemkowski and Lucynka and 
Wieslaw Pazdzior for donating gift cards for Polish delicatessen. 

Summing up, after my favourite poet—Father Jan Twardowski I would like to wish "each and every one in turn Easter joy, 
which may last despite suffering, truly Christian joy, which lasts even when they are overwhelmed - whether small or big 
- only human nights". 

Bernadeta Kawa 

 

 



On Saturday, April 23, an annual Conference for Ethnic Language Teachers in New South Wales took place. That day, 

together with two other teachers, I once again had the pleasure of representing our school in this extremely important 

event for community language schools. For years I have been very impressed with the momentum with which the 

Conference is organized. The main goal of the Conference is to improve the qualifications of community language 

teachers. Together with more than 500 people present at the Conference that day, I had the opportunity to take part     

in a number of different lectures and workshops. The range and level of training available to participants each year is 

consistently at a very 

high level. 

Congratulations to the 

entire Organizing 

Committee for your 

great success. Thanks 

to their hard work,  

the family of ethnic 

schools, to which we 

also belong, flourishes 

and develops like 

never before. We are 

extremely impressed 

and with the enormity 

of the work and effort 

put into preparing this 

and many other 

events to support 

community language 

schools in New South 

Wales. On behalf of 

the Ladies present at 

the Conference and 

the entire community 

of the Macarthur 

Polish Saturday 

School, we would like 

to thank the 

Organizing Committee 

for the opportunity to 

be a part of this event 

and wish you further 

successes in the 

future!  



We started the first term in our youngest group with welcoming new students: Sarah, Emilka, Ania, Tomek, Eryk and 

Michalek. Preschoolers welcomed their new friends with the song "Mr. Bear, it's time to get up" to the well-known 

melody "Mr. John". 

Here it is: 

   "Mr. Bear, Mr. Bear, 

     It's time to get up, it's time to get up 

     Time to say hello, time to say hello 

Stop sleeping now, stop sleeping now”. 

At the end of the song, the child who was holding a teddy bear in his/hers hands greeted the other children passing the 

teddy bear to them. The greeting song turned out to be a real hit, because for some children the barrier of physical 

contact was impossible to get over. But a teddy bear can do anything! As a result, the soft toy was a link between shy 

children and the rest of the group. 

Then, when asked how they spent their holidays, the preschoolers agreed that most of them went to the beach. Hence, 

we moved to the topic discussing the safety rules during summer holidays. The children learned that you cannot go into 

deep water, that you must not go far away from your parents, that they should stay in the shade between 11am and 3 

pm, especially during summer months, they should also drink plenty of water, and that they should swim in an inflatable 

wheel or inflatable sleeves. 



Another topic discussed during Term 1 was "Insects around us". This subject was enthusiastically received by the 

children, because during these classes preschoolers had the opportunity to observe real insect specimens such as: 

centipede, snail, spider. Other insects, such as: an ant, a ladybug, a butterfly, a beetle, poisonous spiders and a dragonfly, 

were represented by plastic toys. The aim of these classes was: observing insects in their natural environment, shaping 

observation skills, improving visual perception, developing a pro-ecological attitude, assigning the appropriate number of 

insects to the correct number from 1 to 10 and solving puzzles about insects: 

“Its wings are beautiful with patterns 

They are all colours 

When the hot days come 

Children run after them on the meadow (butterfly) 
 

                                                               Their hiding place is sometimes a flower, 

                                                               How many dots - so many years old. 

                                                               Their wings are dotted, 

                                                               These are just .. (ladybirds) 

The topic of insects has been linked to observation in their natural habitat. To do this, we went outside to look for them. 

The children spotted a bee, a snail and earthworms. We talked about which one we liked the most and why? I warned 

the children not to try to touch the bee, explaining what might happen to them! We talked about the colours of the 

insects. Did they look the same? We tried to determine their size. 

Our preschoolers liked these observations very much. 

Another topic that we focused on in during term 1 was the topic of "The countryside and farm animals". We read the 

book “A Year in the Country” and made a chicken and a tractor out of paper.  

We also made the flag of Ukraine in the collage technique to express solidarity with our neighbour. 

The children got to know the play and the song "The Old Bear is fast asleep" and the poem "Snail, snail, show your 

horns". 

We concluded term 1 with the topic of Easter and getting to know the Easter customs in our country. Preschoolers 

beautifully recited the following poems during the Easter appeal: 

   "The hare says to the lamb: 

   What a beautiful Easter egg. 

   Then a chick came out of the egg, 

Our preschoolers also sang the Easter song "With an egg and a hare" in a great way and they were happy to do an easter 

egg hunt. Thank you very much for all your help and support during term 1 and we look forward to seeing you after the 

winter break! 

 

Kinga Pacione / Magdalena Selevitch 

When it's the beginning of summer 

She flies from petal to petal. 

Thanks to her diligence 

I have honey at home for my guests (a bee) 

She ruffled her feathers. 

Now she runs, screams loudly: 

That he wishes us Happy Easter!" 



Term One in grade 0-1 passed very quickly, filled to the top with work and fun games. This year, four new students have 

joined the 0-1 grade. We warmly welcome them to our class group. The new students assimilated very quickly with their 

classmates. In this summary of Term One, I would like to emphasize very strongly how proud I am of the work of each of 

the students from grade 0-1. At the same time, I would like to express my great gratitude to the parents and 

grandparents of each of my students for their support and cooperation in teaching children the Polish language.           

The material learnt in the classroom has been gone through again at home, which is visible during the classes I conduct.  

I would also like to thank you for handing in homework on time. During Term One of this year, we learned the following 

letters of the Polish alphabet and related vocabulary: A, M, T, O, I, S. Students in grade 0-1 have a very diverse level of 

knowledge of the Polish language, starting with children with a very large vocabulary to children who are just taking  

their first steps in learning Polish. This requires the teacher to use various methods of work, thanks to which all children, 

regardless of their language proficiency, can learn new language skills from each lesson. Lessons are conducted both 

collectively and in small groups divided according to the level of language proficiency. It is important that the child, 

regardless of their language knowledge, can feel that he or she is making progress and that each lesson is another step 

forward in learning the mother tongue. Once again, I would like to thank both the children and their parents and 

grandparents for their cooperation in term one. I am looking forward to seeing you all in term two. 

Bernadka Kawa / Jola Rybus 
 



Hello to all parents and grandparents of class 2/3. 
 
This school year, classes in the second and third grades are being conducted using textbooks developed and edited by 
teachers from the Polish Saturday School of Sydney in Randwick. The title of the textbook for Term One is "Come to my 
home". 
The children learned and memorised new vocabulary related to the topic "my home". 
During the class, we discussed household chores. We also talked about how to safely use electrical equipment that can 
be found in our homes. 
The students also learned the difficult task of reading the time on an analogue watch. Each of the students made their 
own watch out of paper. Children enthusiastically tried to learn to recognize the hours on the wall clock as quickly as 
possible. It was a very healthy competition. During the classes we learned the song "Pan Tik -Tak". 
In the following weeks we got to know the vowels "ą" and "ę". Students built sentences using words in which these two 
difficult Polish letters appeared. We also learned the softening of "ci". 
At the end of Term One, students learned about the extremely rich Polish Easter traditions and rituals. We decorated an 
Easter egg and learned the poem: "Easter egg". 
We finished Term One with an Easter Assembly. 
I would like to thank all parents and grandparents for their cooperation during Term One and I am looking forward to 
your helping in the next term of the current school year. 
 

 Małgosia Jagodzinska 



This school year, grades 4-6 consists of twelve students. This group of children possesses a very different 
level of knowledge of the Polish language. 
 
Due to the fact that last year's grade 3 (5 students) joined class 4-6, the first two weeks were spent on 
getting to know each other and assessing each student’s language skills. 
We repeated and memorised the names of the seasons, months and days of the week. 
This year we work using textbooks written by teachers from the Polish Saturday School of Sydney in 
Randwick for all Polish community schools in Sydney. 
 
The main topic for term one was: "School is fun". We talked about the duties and rights of the Polish 
School student, about what it means to be a good friend and student at school. Based on these topics, 
we got to know a number of new nouns and verbs. 
 
This short term ended with the Easter Assembly, for which students from grades 4-6 prepared and 
presented texts describing very rich and colourful Polish traditions and customs related to the 
celebration of Easter. 
I would like to thank Mrs. Edyta Storos as well as parents and grandparents for their participation and 
help in preparing children for the Easter Assembly and for cooperation during term one. 
 
 Basia Magolan 
 
 

  



Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Syrenka 

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Teresa:  0414 605 110  

 

Our treasurer Mrs. Hania Beshai will be accepting school fee payments, each Saturday between 8.50 and 9.30 as well as 

between 12.00 and 12.30. The term fees are as follows: $100 for the first child, $100 for the second child. Term fees for 

third and consecutive children are not required . If you prefer paying via direct deposit our bank details are as follows: 

BSB 062-340   Account Number: 1064 1428 
If you choose the electronic form of payment we kindly ask you email the treasurer and inform her of your payment so 

she can verify. In the subject line of the email please mark and in the email please provide the name of 

the child, the term you are paying for, the amount paid and reference used in your payment.   

 

We WELCOME all youth to our scouting association. Using our principles of  the 
Scouting movement via camping, hiking and bushcraft we aim to develop in the 
youth physical, intellectual and moral strength, values embodying good 
citizenship, love of the environment, initiative, self reliance and organisational 
skills and knowlege of the polish culture, history and language.                                                             

For more information:      0425275541 (Druhna Danusia)                    
     0433051481 (Druh Janusz)          
Website: http://www.zhp.org.au/ 

• 10:15—Holy Trinity Catholic Church;                  

57 Guernsay Ave, Minto NSW 2566 

• 18:30—All Saints Catholic Church 

George St. Liverpool NSW 2170 

• 11:30—Sacred Heart Catholic Church                           

13 Park Rd. Cabramatta NSW 2166  

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble    

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Marzena: 0433 779 941 

 

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Podhale 

 

 

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Daniel: 0418 996 671   Ania:  0422 409 908  

Polish Song and Dance Ensemble  Kujawy  

I N V I T E S 

For more information: 

Jola: 0400 689 379 

Ela: 0438 458 715 

http://www.zhp.org.au/



